

### **Huntington High School**

A Tradition of Excellence Since 1657"

Dr. Carmela Leonardi Principal

April 24, 2015

Dear Parents/Guardians:

The Huntington High School Junior/Senior Prom will be held on June 25, 2015 at The Fox Hollow Country Club in Woodbury. In order to make this experience safe, enjoyable and memorable for everyone (see guidelines on reverse side) we offer several reminders.

Some teenagers think that alcohol and drugs will contribute to a "good time". They do not realize that the use of illegal substances will impair their judgment and make them unable to deal with situations that may arise through that evening. In addition, any student found to be under the influence or in possession of alcohol or illegal drugs at the prom will face disciplinary measures.

There have been instances of limousine drivers allowing minors to consume alcohol in their vehicles. This not only threatens the health and safety of your child but is illegal as well. I encourage you to speak with the limousine driver regarding your expectations for the evening. In Nassau County the Taxi and Limousine Commissioner's Office schedules routine searches of all such vehicles bringing students to prom sites.

In the past, there have been many activities planned around the prom itself. Please be aware that we will provide supervision only during the prom at The Fox Hollow Country Club. Events planned before or after that time are neither sanctioned nor supervised by the District. We recommend that parents be keenly aware of, and make arrangements to monitor, pre and post prom activities. We urge you to take whatever precautions are necessary to insure the well being and safety of all children attending such events

The school has scheduled an informational session, to be led by Drew Fiorillo, School Resource Officer at 11:00 a.m. on the day before the Prom, Wednesday, June 24<sup>th</sup>. All students who bought a ticket will be required to attend and will receive their tickets at that time. Seniors will begin their rehearsal for graduation immediately following the presentation at approximately 12:00 noon.

This is an exciting and important event in the life of your child and together we can ensure a positive experience that will build a lasting memory. We have enclosed a personalized brick form in case you decide to purchase an engraved brick for your family or graduating senior.

Sincerely,

Carmela Leonardi, Ph.D.

Principal

CL/ed Encl:

#### **HUNTINGTON HIGH SCHOOL JUNIOR/SENIOR PROM**

To ensure that the Junior/Senior Prom continues to be a memorable event, we would like to remind you of the following:

- ❖ All detentions must be made up before Prom tickets can be purchased.
- ❖ Prom tickets are non-refundable (\$95.00). Checks can be made payable to "Class of 2016"
- Students are expected to arrive promptly at 6:30 p.m. Students will not be allowed into the Prom after 7:30 p.m. unless we have been informed of extenuating circumstances.
- ❖ Under no circumstances will students be permitted to leave the Prom and return. Once a student has left the Prom he/she will **NOT** be permitted to re-enter.
- ❖ Please be sure to check with the limousine service to ensure that there are no alcoholic beverages in the vehicle.
- Students suspected of being under the influence of alcohol or drugs will **NOT** be permitted to join the festivities. Parents will be notified immediately.
- ❖ After Prom activities are the responsibility of parents and Prom participants. Please follow up with your son or daughter as to what their activities will be so that you can make sure they are safe.

Enclosed please find a "Discipline Contract/Emergency Contact Form for Students and their Guests." Please fill out all applicable information. Your son/daughter will need to hand in this completed form when he/she purchases tickets for the Prom.

We are all looking forward to a wonderful evening and are confident that, with your help and cooperation, this will be an unforgettable event for everyone. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.



#### **HUNTINGTON HIGH SCHOOL** DISCIPLINE CONTRACT/EMERGENCY CONTACT FORM FOR STUDENTS AND THEIR GUESTS

#### **JUNIOR/SENIOR PROM 2015**

\*Non Refundable Prom Tickets are \$95.00

| HHS Student  I agree to adhere to all of the rules in the Huntington High School "Code of Conduct". If any behavior deemed inappropriate and/or harmful to myself or others is displayed, I understand that disciplinary actions will be taken and my parent/guardian will be contacted and asked to pick me up immediately.  Student Signature: |   |
|--|---|
| HHS Parent Name (Print)  |   |
| HHS Parent's Signature Emergency Information: Home Phone # ()  |   |
| Emergency Information: Home Phone # ()   | Cell Phone # ()   |
| Emergency Contact Name: Home Phone # ( )   | Contact Cell Phone # ( )  |
| I understand that the below named student, who does not Junior/Senior Prom.  |   |
|  | ****************  |
| Guest I give permission for my child to attend the HHS Junior/S  | School  |
| I give permission for my child to attend the HHS Junior/S  | Senior Prom on June 25, 2015 as the guest of  |
| . I understa   | and the rules will be strictly enforced.  |
| Guest Parent Name (Print)  |   |
| Guest Parent's Signature   |   |
| Guest Signature  | Cell Phone # ( )  |
| Emergency Contact Name Home Phone # ( )  | Cell Phone # (<br>Contact Cell Phone # ()   |
| TO BE COMPLETED BY THE PRINCIPAL/DEA   |   |
| Name of Student Guest  | Year of Graduation  |
| I am aware that the above named student at my school with 2015. I agree that while in attendance at the Prom, the st school sponsored function. I understand that if a violation contact me and the above named student will face discipling I recommend do not recommend this student to represent our school at the HHS Junior/St              | udent is expected to behave in an appropriate manner for a in of the HHS Code of Conduct occurs, the Administrator will inary action as deemed appropriate. |
| this student to represent our school at the 11113 Junior/  | Semon 1 rom.  |
| Administrator's Name   | Title   |
| School   | FAX # ()  |
| Telephone # ()   |   |
| NO GUEST TICKET WILL BE ISSUED UNTIL THI   | MUST BE FILLED OUT COMPLETELY IS FORM HAS BEEN COMPLETED AND SUBMITTED INCIPAL, FOR APPROVAL  |
| Approved   | Not Approved  |

\_\_\_\_\_ Approved

# HHS Personalized Bricks

April 2015

Dear Parent or Guardian:

The Huntington High School PTSA is offering a great opportunity to support a wonderful cause and leave your son or daughter's mark at Huntington High School. By purchasing a personalized engraved brick to be placed in the front walkway of the high school, you will be giving your son or daughter a gift that will forever commemorate their time at Huntington High School. You will also be supporting the PTSA Scholarship Fund, which provides three \$500 scholarships to graduating seniors each year.

Bricks are offered in two sizes: \$100 for a 4x8 brick which provides three lines of text, or \$150 for an 8x8 brick which provides six lines of text. Each line has room for a maximum of 14 characters including spaces.

Please submit the order form on the reverse side of this letter by May  $1^{st}$  along with a check in the appropriate amount made out to Huntington HS PTSA to ensure that your personalized brick is completed and installed by Graduation 2015.

Any questions regarding the brick program should be directed to Laura Mills 421-6376 (LILAW@aol.com) or Nancy DiGiacomo 549-9272 (nbdig@yahoo.com).

Thank you for your support!

Sincerely yours,

The Huntington HS PTSA

## **HHS Personalized Bricks**

Leave your mark at Huntington High School with your very own personalized brick placed in the Huntington High School entranceway to forever commemorate your time as a Blue Devil. Great for holidays, birthdays, and graduations!

Prices are \$100 for a 4x8 inch brick and \$150 for an 8x8 inch brick.

<u>Checks should be made out to Huntington HS PTSA</u>. All proceeds will be used for the benefit of the Huntington High School PTSA Scholarship Fund. Bricks will be installed in the spring. Please complete the order form below and return to the PTSA mail box in the High School main office or mail to:



Laura Mills Huntington HS PTSA President Oakwood and McKay Roads Huntington, NY 11743



Questions? Call Laura Mills at 421-6376 (LILAW@aol.com) or Nancy DiGiacomo at 516-680-3304 (nbdig@yahoo.com)

Print clearly what to engrave on brick in capital letters—maximum of 14 characters per line:

